中学生英语系列

龚为标 主编

完挺地域

畅銷八年品牌成金



适合各种教材版本

八年级

机械工业出版社 CHINA MACHINE PRESS



第5版

阅读理解与完形填空

强化训练

八年级

电话服务 网络服务 网络服务 医骶骨中心;(010)88361066 [[中國:http://www.cib皆 告一語;(010)68326294 数材图;http://www.cib皆 二部;(010)88379649 封商无病杨标均为流器



本书是"锦囊妙解中学生英语系列"的《阅读理解与完形填空 强化训练 八年级》分册,全书共分为 30 个单元,每个单元有 4 篇阅读理解文章和 2 篇完形填空文章,供学生进行强化训练使用。书后参考答案中配有文章大意介绍及详细的解析,可帮助学生更好地理解文章,做好题目。本书强调对八年级学生英语阅读理解能力的培养,在学中练,在练中发现问题,力求从本质上提高学生的阅读理解能力,达到信息的真正交流。

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

锦囊妙解中学生英语系列. 阅读理解与完形填空强化训练. 八年级/龚 为标主编. —5 版. —北京: 机械工业出版社, 2010.4 (2010.8 重印) ISBN 978-7-111-30044-1

I. 锦··· Ⅱ. 龚··· Ⅲ. 英语课—初中—习题 Ⅳ. G634.415

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2010)第 039760 号

机械工业出版社(北京市百万庄大街22号 邮政编码100037) 策划编辑:卢婉冬 责任编辑:李强责任印制:杨曦北京蓝海印刷有限公司印刷2010年8月第5版·第4次印刷203mm×280mm·9印张·237千字标准书号: ISBN 978-7-111-30044-1定价: 14.00元

凡购本书,如有缺页、倒页、脱页,由本社发行部调换电话服务 网络服务 社服务中心:(010)88361066 门户网:http://www.cr

销售一部:(010)68326294

销售二部:(010)88379649 读者服务部:(010)68993821

门户网:http://www.cmpbook.com 教材网:http://www.cmpedu.com 封面无防伪标均为盗版

前言

随着社会生活的信息化和经济的全球化,英语的重要性已日益突出。英语作为最重要的信息载体之一,已成为人类生活各个领域中使用最广泛的语言。学习和掌握英语,开展对外交流已是对 21 世纪国民素质的基本要求。

本丛书具有以下鲜明的特色:

本丛书完全与英语课程标准同步,不但词汇、语法、话题同步,而且题型也与中、高考完全吻合。丛书以最新的教改精神为理念,以现行的初、高中课改教材为蓝本,设题紧扣教材、逐层深入。丛书的所有素材源于教材,但又不拘泥于教材;既讲求课内知识的巩固与拓展,又注重知识"点"与"面"的完美结

二、全面性

本丛书的知识分布全面,涵盖所有的中、高考考点。一方面从各小点突破,另一方面做到点、线、面的完美结合。同时进行了语言技能、语言知识、学习策略、情感态度、文化意识等内容的全面融合。

三、新颖性

本丛书不但题目原创、题型新颖,而且编写理念超前,有耳目一新之感。全部题目都精心编写,覆盖考点;所有题型都精心设计,仿真中、高考。各学段或年级的题目、题型的设置都充分体现了循序渐进、稳步上升的指导性原则。

四、示范性

本丛书的所有习题均附有详细的解析,且阅读文章还附有语篇解读。讲解精练,极具权威性,旨在培养学生的发散思维能力和创新精神。

愿这套内容厚重、形式简约的丛书能伴您走向成功!

本丛书从策划、编写到出版,都精心设计、细致操作,可谓尽心尽力,但仍不免有疏漏之处,敬请广大读者不吝指正。

丛书编委会

目录

等习和坚强奖品。 Pexy 文派已是以 21 世記 言前	
Unit 1	Unit 17 63
Unit 2 5	Unit 18 66
Unit 3	Unit 19
Unit 4 13	Unit 20 74
Unit 5	Unit 21 78
Unit 620	Unit 22
Unit 7 24	Unit 23 86
Unit 8 28	Unit 24 90
Unit 9 32	Unit 25
Unit 10	Unit 26
Unit 11	Unit 27 102
Unit 12 43	Unit 28 106
Unit 13	Unit 29 110
Unit 14 51	Unit 30
Unit 15 55	参考答案 118
Unit 16 59	
贬或年级的题 1、题型的设置都充分体现了循序渐进。	

四、标范性

手上的发数思维能力和创新精神。

憲法整內容學重。形式简约的丛书能件您走问成功!

从车从餐房、靠写到出版、带着小设计、组致操作,可谓

丛书编集会





when to go and say? The on the cate

John wants to borrow a book from the library. He comes to the library with his classmates. They can't see any assistant in it, but only some robots standing there. He says to the robot, "Hey, give me a book on music." But the robot doesn't move.



Then another student tells John, "You must say 'Excuse

me' and 'please' first when you want some help." John does so and the robot brings the book. But John can't get the book from the robot's hands. He thinks for a moment, then he says a word to the robot.

The robot gives him the book. John gets the book and goes home happily.

1. Who works in the library?

A. Assistant.

B. Students.

- C. Teachers.
- D. Robots. Was today W. (1
- 2. If you want to borrow a book, what should you say?
 - A. Hey, give me a book.
 - B. Excuse me, give me a book.
 - C. Please give me a book.
 - D. Excuse me, please give me a book.
- 3. What kind of book does John borrow? aloo anoga ...

 - A. A new book. B. A music book.
 - C. A Chinese book.
- D. An English book.
- 4. What does John say when he wants to get the book from the robot?
 - A. Sorry.
- B. Please.
- C. Thanks.
- D. Quickly.
- 5. Which of the following sentences is NOT right?
- A. John borrows a book from a robot.
 - B. John feels very happy. Itself world ship an bug squall
- C. John goes to the library with his father.
 - D. John borrows a music book.

B

Here's the content(目录) of a book.

Unit	Readings	Skills	Words
Unit 1 Music	Music & Feelings Sad movies	 Understanding main ideas Predicting by title	• Kinds of music • Music stars
Unit 2 Sports	 National sports The ancient Olympic Games	Understanding main ideas Guessing meaning of new words	 Action verbs Names of sports Sports tools
Unit 3	Weather service has and make Weather and nature	Understanding main ideas Guessing meaning of new words	Weather conditions Weather information
Unit 4 Culture	Traveling in IndiaBody language in the United States	 Understanding main ideas Predicting by title Making inferences 	• Cultural studies To Inde
Unit 5 Space	Living in spaceThe planets	Understanding main ideas Understanding attitude	• Space news • Space terms

根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。

1. If you're	interested	in	music, you	can	read	"	".
A. Nation	al sports						

- B. Sad movies
- C. The planets
- D. Weather service and a
- 2. You can learn something about weather in ______.
 - A. Unit 1
- B. Unit 2
- C. Unit 3
- B. Excuse me give PrinU .d.k.
- 3. Words about are in Unit 5 m even eaself .)
- - A. music stars B. weather conditions

 - C. sports tools worted D. space news to build used W
- 4. In all the units, you can learn the skill of
 - A. predicting by title RA (shoot seeming) A ()
- m.B. understanding attitude of media vas model sook far W 1
 - C. understanding main ideas
 - D. guessing meaning of new words

5. Which of the following sentences is NOT right?

The police do many things for us. They help keep our things and us safe. They help keep cars moving safely. They take care of people who are hurt. Then they get these people to see a doctor.



The police go around town to see that everything is all right. They get around town in many ways. Some of them walk or go by car. In some big cities, some of the police ride on horses. It is strange to see these animals in the street. Space terms Understanding attitude

As they go around town, the police help people. Sometimes they find lost children. They take the children home. If the police see a fight, they put an end to it right away. Sometimes people will ask the police how to get to a place in town. The police can always tell the people which way to go. They know all the streets and roads well.

Some police stand at crossings. They tell the cars when to go and when to stop. They make sure that the cars do not go too fast. They help children cross the street. They also help people who can't walk too well.

Without the police, our streets would not be safe. Cars might go too fast and hurt people. Lost people might never be found. The police do a good job. We need them. And we should thank them for a job well done. 根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。mdor and mill " pisam no

- 1. The police do many things for us. They help keep our Then another student tells and us another student tells
 - A. warm B. clean C. quiet D. safe
- 2. How do some of the police get around in some big citdoes so and the robot brings the book. But John ca?saiget
- A. By taxi. B. On horses.
 - C. By bus. D. By bikes.
- 3. In the text, "put an end to" means ".
- B. cut C. kill v D. fly amond agong
- 4. The text is mainly talking about the of the police.
 - A. life B. road C. job D. day

Henry was a carpenter(木匠) of our village. Once I asked him to make a dining table for my wife. He made it just the right size to fill the space between the two windows. When I arrived home that evening, Henry was drinking a cup of tea and writing out his bill for his work.

My wife said to me, quietly, "That's his ninth cup of tea today." But she said loudly, "It's a beautiful table, dear, isn't it?"

"I won't decide about that until I see that bill," I said.

Henry laughed and gave me his bill for the work. It said: Living in space

s ZIIII he policeman said, "Tr	hey took him to the
One dining table III 10 .and W	June 10,2008
Cost of wood by doy ob	mosing 17.00 all ao
Paint(油漆) between no	and at 1.50
Work, 8 hours(1 an hour)	8.00
fe will find a new(36.50

When I was looking at the bill, Henry said, "It's been a fine day, hasn't it? Quite sunny."

"Yes," I said. "I'm glad it is only the 10th of June."

"Me too," said Henry. "You wait—it'll be a bit hotter by the end of the month."

"Yes. Hotter—and more expensive. Dining tables will be 20 more expensive on June 30th, won't they, Henry?"

Henry looked hard at me for half a minute. There was a little smile in his two blue eyes. I gave his bill back to him.

"If it isn't too much trouble, Henry," I said, "please add it up again. You can forget the date."

I paid him 26.50 and he was happy to get it. 根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。

- 1. Why did Henry talk about weather when the writer was looking at the bill?
 - A. Because it was a fine day indeed.
 - B. Because he wanted the writer to look at the bill carefully.
 - C. Because he wanted to tell the writer what the weather was like.
 - D. Because he didn't want the writer to go through the bill carefully.
- 2. Why did the writer say that dining tables would be 20 more expensive by the end of June?
 - A. Because he thought Henry would almost certainly add the date to the cost of the dining table.
 - B. Because it was difficult to make dining tables in hot weather.
 - C. Because paint would be more expensive.
 - D. Because the cost of wood would be more expensive.
- The writer thought Henry would ask for ______if he made a dining table on the last day of June.
 - A. 26. 50

B. 56. 50

C. 46.50

D. 20.00

- 4. When the writer gave him the money, Henry was happy because
 - A. he got the money easily in a
 - B. he didn't have to add up the cost again
 - C. he got what he should get for his work
 - D. he got much money for his work
- - A. Henry had written out the bill before the writer got home
 - B. Henry still wanted to get 36.50 for his work in the end
 - C. Henry made a mistake in the bill
 - D. Henry tried to get more money for his work

E

Several days ago, some students from the US visited our school. When we talked, I discovered ____1__differences in school life between the US and China. For example, each class ____2_fifty minutes in the US. It is a little ___3__than that in China. We usually have forty or forty-five minutes in each class. Another difference is that they have less break time between ___4__. Besides, although most schools in both countries finish their ___5__ classes at 12 o'clock, the students in the US only have an hour-long break, so they __6__ eat lunch quickly. Their afternoon classes begin at 1:00 p. m. and school is over ___7__3:00 p. m. Then they take part in club activities or play sports.

Many Chinese students don't work during their high school years, while the US students like to find a part-time job in <u>8</u> free time. They don't have a dream job in mind. They think <u>9</u> is no difference between jobs. Working is a useful experience for them and they can make money at the same time. Some of them even take one-year full-time jobs <u>10</u> they leave high school and then go to college.

- 1. A. no
- B. few
- C. little
- D. some
- 2. A. lasts
- B. finishes
- C. starts
- D. stays
- 3. A. shorter
- B. longer
- C. earlier
- D. later
- 4. A. schools
- B. classes

阅读理解与完形填空 强化训练 八年级

C meals	D. students				
5. A. day	B. night				ooliceman said, "I'm
C. morning					ne you ten dollars, or
O	D. afternoon		you'll stay in prisor		
	B. mustn't			rison," answered	
	D. are able to		"10?"	s(I an hour)	
7. A. in	B. for tol yenom				w cook in ten days."
C. during		5. From the story v	1. A. knows	B. likes	
	B. his mo netter		C. hears		
C. their	D. your		2. A. young	B. strong	
	of O.B. there of homes		C. good	D. bad	
C. that	D. this		3. A. teach	B. show	
10. A. after	IIIdB. with		C. study	D. fry	
C. while we and	D. during		4. A. sing	B. play	
	\mathbf{F}		C. write	D. work	
			5. A. farm	B. class	
	a millionaire(百万富語		C. family	D. shop	
	had a 2 cook, M		6. A. read	B. buy	
	inds of food. Mrs W		C. sell	D. eat	
	nth. Then she though		7. A. look for	B. listen to	
-	t want Mr Black to _	The region of the	C. ask		
longer.			8. A. bus station	B. police statio	n a za da vera an an an
	ite begins to cook for h		C. post office	D. middle scho	1. Why did Henry loo
	the food at all. He sa		9. A. When		
any food at home	if she doesn't stop coo	oking. The woman	C. What	D W/L-	
says she'll7a	nother cook.		10. A. How	B. Whose	
This morning	Mr White broke a w	vindow in a shop.	C. Where	D. Why	
	e students don't work				
even take one-year					

Unit 2 it over the country. The government (If 2 linus and children's books all over the country.) Ki) said the results of the checking would coine out at the very sprysh

Shenzhou International School bina a brea of beauti Foreigh Teachers Wanted Age: 30-40 From: America, England & Australia ★ Careful and patient with a teacher's license ★ Good at both spoken and written English ★ At least 5 year' teaching experience in high schools Come for an interview before August 15th. Address: NO.39 Lakeside Road Please call us for Tel: 0591-87809519 more information E-mail: sis2009@yahoo. com

根据上面信息,选择最佳答案。

1	What	inh	is	wanted	above?
	vv mat	JOD	19	wanteu	above

C. Doctors. [[and] [] D. Teachers. [boon gandlesmos of

2. will probably get the job. and move are easily

A. An English lady at the age of 27

B. A woman who is good at French

C. An Australian of 35 with a teacher's license

D. A Russian with 5 years of teaching experience

A. Cooks. A Transport B. Drivers. A Way now Linguist Sla

3. What is not mentioned(提到)? Waysman driw triguod

or A. Age. nov sampost vB. Pay. we say nov vibuol vna nao

C. Address. D. Phone number. do of goods do

4. If a foreigner wants to have an interview, he or she should make it . noob (#. #) door, it said is still

also opens. " If you take every chancestrugue A. in late August chance the country of the countr

B. after August 15th

C. before August 15th

D. in early September

5. What do you think it is? At bottom og times elqued A

C. the American X-43A aig danc is the fastest one in the

A. An ad. B. An article.

D. A letter, d was and dates C. A film.

D, only Americans can make such a fast pl. laws/

Have you ever thought of being able to fly around the world in a few hours though it is about 40,000 kilometers? One day, maybe you can. Last Saturday, the American X-43A airplane made its first flight. It reached a speed of 8,000 kilometres an hour. This makes it the fastest plane in the world. The X-43A is only three to four metres long, but it's very heavy:it weighs(重)1,270 kilogrammes.

News 2

MAN !

Have you ever got angry at books that are full of mistakes? Don't worry, things will get better soon. Last week, China started checking textbooks, dictionaries and children's books all over the country. The government(政府) said the results of the checking would come out at the end of June.

News 3

There would be a new "star" in the sky soon. China planed to send a satellite into space by December 2006. It would stay in space for one year. It would go around the moon and take pictures. It must be very expensive, right? That was for sure—1.4 billion yuan!

News 4



Floods(洪水) across the northern Mexican State of Coahuila killed at least 32 people and left 100 more missing. It was reported on Monday. The heavy rain hit the state all night last Friday, so some banks of the river were broken. Along the river about 3,000 families were seriously affected(受影响).

根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。dical lenguA soulded 3

- D. in early September. _____ tuoda salat 1 swaN .1
 - A. people can't go around the earth in a few hours
 - B. the American X-43A airplane travelled around the earth in a few hours
 - C. the American X-43A airplane is the fastest one in the world
 - D. only Americans can make such a fast plane
- 2. If the X-43A goes around the earth, it will take about hours to finish the trip.
- One day, may 12, 12 can 8.5 sature C.8 me D. 12 year and
- 3. Which of the following about News 2 is TRUE?
- A. There are many mistakes in most of the textbooks, dictionaries and children's books.
 - B. All the students have to use the books full of mistakes till the end of June.

- C. After the checking books will become better and better.
- D. A few mistakes are not serious for children.
- 4. Which of the following about the new "star" is NOT TRUE?
 - A. It would help us know more about the moon.
 - B. It would go around the earth for one year.
 - C. It would cost 1.4 billion yuan.
 - D. It would be sent up by the year 2006.
- 5. Many families were affected because of
 - A. the heavy rain on Monday
 - B. the broken banks of the river
 - C. the floods across Mexico
 - D. the death of 132 people

(

Happiness is for everyone. You don't need to care about those people who have beautiful houses with large gardens and swimming pools or those who have nice cars, a lot of money and so on. Why? Because those who have big houses may often feel lonely and those who have cars may want to walk on the country roads in their free time.

In fact, happiness is always around you if you put your heart into it. When you are in trouble at school, your friends will help you; when you study hard at your lessons, your parents are always taking good care of your life and your health; when you get success, your friends will say congratulations to you; when you do something wrong, people around you will help you to correct it. And when you do something good to others, you will feel happy, too. All these are your happiness. If you notice a bit of them, you can see that happiness is always around you.

Happiness is not the same as money. It is a feeling of your heart. When you are poor, you can also say you are very happy, because you have something else that can't be bought with money. When you meet with difficulties, you can say loudly you are very happy, because you have more chances to challenge yourself. So you can not always say you are poor and you have bad luck. As the saying goes, "Life is like a revolving(旋转) door. When it closes, it also opens." If you take every chance you get, you can be a happy and lucky person.

根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。// ფორიით სოს

- 1. Those who have big houses may often feel

 - A. happyal, woll" . bed B. lonely he ail mid sedam rotoob
- mi C. free ioloob sell and D. excited and sheet " . hased moy
- 2. When you fall down in a P. E. class, both your teacher and your classmates will agree they sale I work
- A. laugh at you B. play jokes on you
 - C. quarrel with you
- D. help you up a ml/ dipom
- 3. What will your friends say to you when you make great ni progress? guoine andhin s'il navel a lon l'auved non

 - A. Oh, so do I. B. Congratulations.
- C. Good luck. D. It's just so-so.
- 4. Which idea is NOT right according to the passage?
 - A. People who have cars would never like to walk in the open air.
 - B. You can get help from others when you make mistakes.
 - C. You can still be a happy person even if you have little money.
 - D. Happiness is always around you though difficulties come towards you.
- 5. Which of the following is this passage about?
 - A. Bad luck.
- B. Good luck.
- C. Happiness.
- D. Life.

on book D

Last week the manager of a jewelry shop(珠宝店) received a letter. As he was very busy then, the letter lay on his desk till tea-time. He opened it and 10 pounds dropped onto his desk. With the money was a letter which said:

Dear Sir,

I'm Peter. In 1935 I got engaged (订婚). But unluckily I lost my job. Though I got a job again six months later. I was very short of money.

I came to your shop to buy a ring. The sales assistant took out some rings for me to look at, but she was called away for a moment, and I put one of the rings in my pocket. When she came back, I said I didn't know the size of my girlfriend's finger. So I left the shop without paying for the ring.

My wife died a short while ago and the fact that I

never paid for the ring has been heavy in my heart all these years. At that time the ring cost 2 pounds, so I think that is 10 pounds at today's price and I'm sending 10 pounds...

"Well, well," the manager said to himself, "life is always full of surprises!" ##

根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。

- 1. Peter didn't write the letter until
 - A. he was dying meroban .C
 - B. his wife died
 - C. he got a job again and . Cl
- 2. From this passage we know that "ring" means
 - A. 项链
- B. 耳环
- C. 戒指
- 3. When was the ring gone?
 - A. When the manager received the letter.
 - B. During the time the sales assistant was called away.
 - C. When Peter's wife died.
- 4. Which of the following is NOT true?
 - A. Peter was poor at that time.
 - B. The ring was bigger for her girlfriend.
 - C. At last Peter paid 10 pounds for the ring.
- 5. Peter sent 10 pounds to the jewelry shop because
 - A. he was asked to pay
 - B. he has a lot of money now
- C. he has been sorry for what he did in the past

too. They I very sad es ant (全 大 少) Jack.

Big schoolbags have been a serious problem for students for a long time. Maybe your schoolbag is too 1 to carry, and it troubles you a lot 2 you want to find a book out to read. Now an e-textbook will 3 you.

It is said that e-textbooks are going to be 4 in Chinese middle schools. An e-textbook, in fact, is a small 5 for students. It is much 6 than a usual schoolbag and easy to carry. Though it is as small as a book, it can 7 all the materials (材料) for study. The students can read the text page by page on the 8, take notes with the pointer(屏写笔), or even "9" their homework to their teachers by sending e-mails. All they have to do is to press a button.

阅读理解与完形填空 强化训练 八年级

Some people say e-textbooks are good, but some say	"Cood marning What's the matter with
they may be 10 for the students' eyes. What do you	"Good morning. What's the matter with you, young man?" asks the doctor. Before Jack can answer a word, the
think of it? m'I have soing a value is sharing 01 at tarti	
1. A. light B. heavy	doctor makes him lie down on a bed. "Now, let me 5 your heart." Jack tries to speak, but the doctor tells him
at C. useful seminary D. comfortable and [AdW"]	
2. A. till B. after exercises to list avisation	not to say 6 1. Lake your temperature (14 38) " Lake tries
	"Now, I take your temperature (体温)." Jack tries
	to
•	mouth Mm, good. "w q[sd. (I nov dita forming ()
-	After a moment, the doctor says, "Well, my boy,
	you haven't got a fever. It's nothing serious Mm, in
	fact, there is nothing wrong 8 you. " ob os. do A
Street Street and the supplemental street, and the supplemental street, and	"I 9 there isn't, " says the boy. "I've come here
C. pen D. computer A beautier B lighter	to get some medicine(药) 10 my father."
6. A. heavier B. lighter and saw near W. E.	1. A. feel
C. cheaper D. brighter	C. set D. turn
7. A. hold Beauty Installed B. build B. build C. discover D. practise	2. A. reading B. looking B. looking
18 may 200 may	C. seeing D. watching
8. A. blackboard C. screen D. card	3. A. comes B. comes in The Com
	C. goes in D. goes out
	4. A. runs in B. runs to B. runs to B. runs into
C. get back D. give back	C. runs away D. runs into
10. A. helpful B. famous	5. A. hear ymotin against B. look wolled and le daid W. S.
C. good D. bad	C. see D. listen to
A. he was asked to pay A	6. A. nothing C. something D. everything
B. he has a lot of money now	C. something D. everything 7. A. stand B. stand up
A lot of people are sitting in the waiting room and	
waiting for their turns. Jack, a schoolboy, is sitting there, too. They 1 very sad except(除之外) Jack. He	C. sit up D. sit down
	8. A. with the state of the sta
is 2 an interesting story in a picture-book, and there	C. for on his desk till ten cincount.
Then the dectar 2, to say that he is ready for the	9. A. see C. think D. hear
Then the doctor 3 to say that he is ready for the	10 A for P to
next patient. Jack jumps up and4_ the doctor's room. "Good morning, doctor."	, 115 18701
Good morning, doctor.	To Peter, In 193 with an engaged () () () The Peter of the Company of the Compan
with the points (所写版), or even "9." their home-	





Unit 3

A

Bob: Where were you yesterday? I called, and called, but there wasn't any answer. I left three messages on your voice mail.

Ron: I was out all day. I drove to the country with Linda, and we got back late.



Bob: I had extra (额外的) tickets for the Pickles concert, and I wanted you to come along with me.

Ron: Oh, I really wanted to go to that concert. What was the show like?

Bob: Fantastic! You missed a great show. They had laser beams and an enormous screen(巨幅屏幕). Pickled Onion, the lead singer, threw pickled(腌制的) vegetables into the audience(观众). It was cool!

Ron: I am sorry that I missed it. I guess I really need a cell phone.

1. There was	in	Ron's home	yesterday
A. somebody else		B. nobody	

C. anybody D. a baby is it and

2. What was the name of the concert?

A. The Rock concert.

B. The Pickles concert.

C. The Classical concert.

D. The Popular Music concert. Is band you bestieve A

3. What was the lead singer's family name?

A. Pickled. B. Onion.

C. Pickled Onion. D. Onion Pickled.

4. What did Bob think of the concert?

. What are bob time of the concern

A. Excellent.

B. Just so-so.

C. Terrible.

D. Not too bad.

5. What does Ron think he needs?

A. A ticket.

B. A mobile phone.

C. A card.

D. A beeper.

B

Travel Arrangements(安排)

Date:15	April, 2008 For:	Wang Mei
May 4	Leave Beijing Air China Flight CA 111 Confirmed(确认) Please check-in(办理手续) at least two hours before leaving time	A. 3;00 a.m. m. a 00;01 b. When she at the sirport A. by taxi
May 5		B. in a car m. 9:30 a. m.
May 5	In: 5 May, 2008 and Out: 10 May, 2008 Nights: 8	A. In a hotel B. On her ns C. On a flig) D. On a trip
May 10	Own arrangement with host(主 人) family	i. In which con to Beijing? A. Peth
May 14	Leave Sydney Qantas Airline Ltd Flight QF 333	12:30 p.m.

能更炒班

(续)

	(级)
Arrive in Perth	
The guide will collect you from	15 20
the airport for four days'return	15:30 p.m.
bus trip to Monkey Mia	
Leave Perth vinnel a Japais has l	3. What was the
Qantas Airline Ltd Flight QF	11:00 a.m.
nion. D. Onion Pickled 444	O. Piekled O
Raffles Hotel Singapore	A. Excellent.
In: 18 May, 2005 Out: 19	C. Terribic.
May, 2005	
Night:1	todai A A
Arrive in Beijing	16:00 p.m.
	The guide will collect you from the airport for four days'return bus trip to Monkey Mia Leave Perth Qantas Airline Ltd Flight QF 444 Confirmed Raffles Hotel Singapore In: 18 May, 2005 Out: 19 May, 2005 Night: 1

根据表格内容,选择最佳答案。

1. How many days will Wang Mei's holiday	last'	holiday	Mei's	Wang	Will	days	many	. How	1
--	-------	---------	-------	------	------	------	------	-------	---

A. 14.

B. 16.

C 10

D. 20.

2. At what time does Wang Mei have to be at the airport for her flight from Beijing?

A. 8:00 a. m.

B.9:30 a.m.

C. 10:00 a. m.

D. 11:00 a. m.

3. When she arrives in Perth, Wang Mei will travel from the airport .

A. by taxi

B. in a car

C. on the travel bus nov sals liliw and look

D. with her host family

4. Where will Wang Mei be on May 16?

A. In a hotel in Perth.

B. On her return to Sydney.

C. On a flight to Singapore.

D. On a trip to Monkey Mia.

5. In which country will Wang Mei stay before she returns

to Beijing?

A. Perth.

B. Sydney.

C. Singapore.

D. Monkey Mia.

May 14 Quatus Andine Lo Flight QF 12:30 p. m.

The summer vacation is over. It's true that time always flies fast. During the vacation, the weather was hot, so I could not do much work, but I had a good time.



As it was hot in the afternoon, I did my work in the morning. I used to(常常) get up at 6:30 and take a walk in the garden for half an hour. After breakfast, I began reading English and Chinese and did some exercises in maths. This took me three hours or more. I worked quite hard and made good progress(取得进步).

I spent the afternoon outside. I went to swim and it was funny. I would not go home until it was about five or six o'clock. Sometimes a friend of mine would come to see me and we would spend some hours listening to popular music.

In this way I spent my vacation happily. And I not only studied hard but also became a good swimmer. Now I am in good health and high spirits(精神). 相互 dot 根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。

1.	The	passage	mainly	tells	us	about	

A. how the writer spent his summer holiday

B. what the weather was like in that summer

b. C. when the writer got up in the morning and doll

D. where the writer took a walk

2. It took the writer new order to review his lessons and do his homework in the morning.

A. half an hour

be B. three hours or more seeing I had wrote me I noff

C. only one hour

D. two hours and a half

D. two flours and a fight was a fight and a fight was a fight a fight with a fight was a fight with a fight with a fight was a fight with a fight with a fight was a fight with a fight was a fight with a fight with a fight was a fight with a f

3. The writer spent most of the afternoon ______.

A. listening to music dom .

B. visiting his friends

C. walking in the garden and to among and saw tarf W . S

D. swimming

4. The writer had a very good summer holiday because he

A. worked very hard and made good progress

B. could go swimming every afternoon and did not worry

wife eleaned, cooked and I the sebuts sid tudes the

- C. did his work very hard in the morning and swam in for the family. He came home late in the noonrath and
- D. got up early and went home late
- 5. Which of the following statements is NOT true?
 - A. The writer spent more time swimming than listening But these days, many women work outs. sizum of one
- B. The writer took a walk for half an hour before breaktoo, come home late in the evening. So they do .tesh have
- C. The writer began to study as soon as he got up in the do all the work, they can get 10 from gninrom-care
 - D. The writer made progress in his lessons.

In every little girl's toy box, there might be a Barbie Doll. Barbie is 51 years old this year. It was designed in 1959 by American businesswoman named Ruth Handler. She and her husband Elliott started the



toy company Mattel. She named the new doll after their daughter Barbara. The first Barbie Doll appeared at the toy fair(交易会) in New York on March 9th, 1959. This date is used as Barbie's birthday.

Mattel sold three hundred thousand Barbie Dolls in the first year at a price of three dollars. Today, a fifty-yearold Barbie in good condition might cost more than twentyseven thousand dollars. Mattel says 90% of the girls in the United States aged from three to ten own at least one Barbie Doll. And girls aged three to six own an average (平 均) of about twelve.

When Mattel created Barbie Dolls half a century ago, they never thought this doll would become a legend. Now Barbie Dolls are famous all over the world. They are sold in one hundred and fifty countries, and every second three Barbie Dolls are sold around the world.

根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。

- 1. Who designed the first Barbie Doll in 1959?
 - A. Mattel.
- B. Elliott.
- C. Barbara.
- D. Ruth Handler.
- dollars in the first year af-2. A Barbie Doll cost

el ter it appeared, anivas, enent beveta tani retaeviva

- eyes were 10 in awe B. 50 at the great man. C.A.
- For Johnny this Oct. 72, Oct a new life C. 90 in we are the C. 90 in t
- 3. What does the underlined word "legend" mean in the doctors, young Sylvester walked out of the los spassagis
- (A. 传播 vil of slds oals B. 传奇 hatal saleswiws) is nwo
- - C. 传承 ... dust ed al o D. 传达 ed lo esuseed lis—elil
- - A. Barbie Dolls are very popular with girls
 - B. Barbie Dolls sell well around the world
 - C. what the first Barbie Doll was based on
 - D. the doll Barbie was named after Barbara
- 5. What's the best title of the passage?
 - A. Barbie's birthday
 - B. Barbie Dolls
 - C. A lovely girl named Barbie
 - D. Why are Barbie Dolls popular

Johnny Sylvester, eleven years old, was in bed in the



hospital. Several days before, while he was 1 in a football game, he fell and his head hit the ground. The doctors believed that

2 might never get well.

"He seems to have given up

3 . So medicine won't 4 . Perhaps he needs something else," said one of the doctors. "When I visit Johnny, all he 5 says is that he would like to meet Babe Ruth."

To meet Babe Ruth, of course, was not possible. Babe Ruth was as 6 a man in America as the president himself, 7 he was the most famous baseball (棒

The next day Johnny's father managed to tell Babe Ruth about the story of Johnny on the phone.

Twenty-four hours later, as Johnny 8 in his hospital room, in walked Babe Ruth. Young Johnny couldn't 9 it really was the Babe.

Babe Ruth sat down at Johnny's bedside and said, "Now listen, kid, you've got to get well. I've brought you a new American League baseball. You must start throwing it."

Sylvester just stayed there, saying nothing, and his eyes were 10 in awe(敬慕) at the great man.

For Johnny this was the beginning of a new life, once he thought he would never 11. To the surprise of his doctors, young Sylvester walked out of the hospital on his own a few weeks later. He was also able to live a healthy life—all because of the 12 of Babe Ruth.

1. A. playing B. sitting a trace of reference of A. Barbie Dollar singulation and D. Spaning a property of the A. A. Barbie Dollar singulation and D. Spaning at the Spaning and D. Spaning at the Spanin

B. Barbie Dolls sell well tit. Bnd the world

C. he no bosed sawD. they shall sail adu adw. D. 3. A. game master sails B. study w shall shall sails as decreased as the sail and sails as the sail and sails as the sail as

C. medicine (-gasage) alile teed all stand W

4. A. do B. fit C. win D. go

5. A. even

B. also summar lying velovol A. O.

C. ever

D. still off sidned same vd.W. G.

C. ever D. still D. still B. important B. important

C. kind D. clever

7. A. so distributed B. and B. and D. or of

8. A. waited B. laid

C. prepared D. lay

9. A. knowed approbability B. notice

C. believe and the D. understand

10. A. shining of amount B. falling

C. watching approx D. fixing

11. A. save B. reach C. receive D. see

12. A. reply B. present

a gan in America as the presi-

C. photo D. success

thent himself, // he was the most famous baseba

Family life in the USA is changing. 25 years ago the

tuth about the story of Johnny on the phone.

Twenty-four hours later, as Johnny 8 in his hos-

pital room, in walked Babe Ruth. Young Johnny couldn't

Babe Ruth sat down at Johnny's bedside and said, "Now listen, kild, you've got to get well. I've brought you a new American League baseball. You must start throwing it."

wife cleaned, cooked and __1__the children. She was the most important __2_ in the home. The father made money for the family. He came home late in the __3_ and __4_ he did not see the children very much on the weekdays. His __5_ at home was usually outside in the garden. The cooking and cleaning were __6_ women only.

But these days, many women work outside the home.

They 7 be at home 8 the children all day. They, too, come home late in the evening. So they do not have much time to cook 9. Now the women don't have to do all the work, they can get 10 from the day-care center(家政中心).

1. A. looks after B. looking after C. look after D. looked after

2. A. woman

B. man a static views at C. one

D. mother at administration and a static views at the control of the control of

3. A. morning B. afternoon de alabasa della

C. evening D. week at homeleab and it used

4. A. but

B. why smiand manner as

C. because

D. so assignment duest because

5. A. coat B. cooking model bandand and

C. children D. work Z. January van G. A. Stiller D. Work Z. January van G. G. Stiller D. Work v

6. A. with beinging that a B. for and a Landaus reinging C. to T. Oct. the damed D. at the West Till Color of the Color of

7. A. can

B. must brid a sidnal as bosn at

C. can't have to say how large.

8. A. with

C. by D. look after

9. A. breakfast B. lunch smill finnement masses

C. dinner of the new met D. picnic met beginning to be start beginning

10. A. food
C. clothes
D. help

when wanter created name from an a century ago, bey never thought this doll would become a legend. Now sarble Dolls are famous all over the world. They are sold not one hundred and fifty countries, and every second three

Barbie Dolls are sold around the world. 根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。

1. Who designed the first Berbie Doll in 1959?

A. Mattel. B. Elliott.
C. Barbara. D. Ruth Handler.

2. A Barbie Doll cost dollars in the first war af